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11th October 2019
Dear Parents / Carers,

I wanted to write to you to update you on the outcome of our recent Ofsted inspection, which took place in September.

Overall, I am very proud that Ofsted has highlighted a number of very important areas as Good – effectiveness of leadership and management; behaviours and attitudes; and the personal development of its students. I am also delighted that the inspectors commented so favourably about the progress the school is making, and that we are well-placed to build on the improvements made to date. The Ofsted report can be found on our website from Wednesday next week.

Key comments from the inspectors include:

· “Pupils are happy and well cared for… Staff and pupils are proud to be a part of the school…  Pupils behave well in class.”
· “Many parents commented on the many improvements the school has made over the previous year.”
· “Leaders act in the pupils’ best interests. They have created an inclusive and welcoming school that is built on a set of core values. The school is improving rapidly. Leaders are building a coherent curriculum.”

Across the school, Ofsted rated us to require improvement. Inspectors recognised that work to achieve this is already well underway and I was very pleased that the provisional Key Stage 2 test results for this year are so positive – they show that a higher proportion of pupils achieved at least the expected standard in maths, reading and writing than the national average for each subject.

Our key objective is that we continue on this very encouraging upward trajectory. There is always more to do to keep improving any school and we will carry on working exceptionally hard every day to ensure the progress continues at pace. 

We have wonderful pupils, great teachers and a robust support in Sharnbrook Academy Federation – and I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing support, which has been invaluable since the time I joined the school 16 months ago. I have always believed that the success of any school is a team effort, with pupils, teachers and parents working together – we certainly have that at Harrold Primary, and that gives me great confidence that we will continue to move our school forward. We are also very fortunate to have wonderful newly refurbished buildings so everything is in place to ensure our good progress.

I will ensure I keep you updated as we move forward but of course if you would like to discuss the report with me, then please do let me know.

Yours sincerely,
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Debonair Brown
Academy Principal
Harrold Primary Academy
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